
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:   Programs, Projects, and Operations Subcommittee  
 

FROM:   Martin P. Cleveland 
 

SUBJECT:  Agreement with OMNI on Little Papio R- 14 Replacement 
 

DATE:   July 26, 2024 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

The Little Papio Creek Levee/Channel Project is located between Spaulding Street and Q Street in Omaha, NE 
and is a federally constructed flood control channel completed in January 1970. The Papio NRD serves as the 
local project sponsor and is required to operate, maintain, and repair the channel and its appurtenances to 
keep it in safe operating condition to remain in US Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) Public Law (PL) 84-99 
assistance program. The Papio NRD periodically inspects the Little Papio Project culverts and has identified 
45 culverts that need to be repaired due to deficiencies. One of the deficient culverts is LP R-14, a 24-inch 
diameter by 125 ft. long corrugated metal pipe (CMP) located at Station 320+70R as seen on the attached 
location map. This channel project culvert is owned by Papio NRD. 
 

In 2022, OMG Midwest Inc. doing business as (DBA) Omni Engineering submitted to Papio NRD a 
redevelopment plan for their asphalt paving plant east of 66th and Grover Street. This submittal is required 
by USACE channel/levee project guidelines for work within 500 ft. of a channel/levee project. As part of 
their redevelopment plan, they will be installing a new 36-inch diameter storm sewer, as per their consultant 
design calculations. This storm sewer would discharge into the Papio NRD's existing Little Papio Channel 24-
inch diameter culvert. Rather than rehabilitating (removing/replacing some of the 24-inch diameter culvert 
and lining entire culvert with cured in place liner), Papio NRD staff have been discussing with the OMG 
consultant the idea of OMG Midwest Inc. installing a new 36-inch culvert at the same location and the Papio 
NRD providing OMG Midwest with cost reimbursement for the portion of the replacement cost that is 
equivalent to the Papio NRD installing a new 24-inch culvert at this location. 
 

The cost estimate for rehabilitation of the existing 24-inch culvert, prepared by Houston Engineering is 
$399,566. The new 36-inch culvert alternative cost is $257,886, with the proposed Papio NRD reimbursement 
to OMG Midwest Inc. share of $253,656. OMG Midwest Inc. will pay for upsizing the culvert from 24-inch to 
36-inch diameter at a cost of $4,230. The cost share arrangement with OMG Midwest Inc. will save Papio 
NRD $ 145,910 over the planned rehabilitation project estimate and result in a properly sized outlet for the 
development. 
 

Enclosed is a proposed Cost Share Agreement with OMG Midwest Inc. DBA Omni Engineering for 
Replacement of Little Papio Creek Levee/Channel Project Drainage Structure LP R-14. The Papio NRD's 
reimbursement to OMG Midwest Inc. is maximum not to exceed amount of $253,656. 
 

Management recommends that the Programs, Projects, and Operation Subcommittee recommend to the 
Board of Directors that the General Manager be authorized to execute the proposed Cost Share Agreement 
with OMG Midwest Inc. DBA Omni Engineering for Replacement of Little Papio Creek Levee/Channel 
Project Drainage Structure LP R-14 with a reimbursement maximum not to exceed amount of $253,656, 
subject to changes deemed necessary by the General Manager and approval as to form by Papio NRD 
Legal Counsel. 
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